

**Meeting Location:**

CSS 217

2001 Third Street Norco, CA.  
92860



**Friday, October 18, 2019**

**9:00AM – 11:00AM**

**Senate Meeting**

**Contact Number: (951) 372-7007**

**[www.norcollege.edu/asnc](http://www.norcollege.edu/asnc)**

**Associated Students of Norco College**  
**Senate Meeting**

- I. Call to Order: **9:01am**
- II. Pledge of Allegiance:
- III. Roll Call: **9:02am**  
ASNC Advisor -- Dr. Edwin Romero  
President – Sarah Gadalla  
Vice President of Administration – Teresa Chihuahua  
Vice President of Finance – Ana Hernandez  
Vice President of Campus Activities – David Chaney  
Vice President of Campus Relations – Abraham Melgarejo  
Vice President of Campus Organizations – Rudy Castellanos  
Senator of Administration- M.K. Peña  
Senator of Administration- Cesar Velador  
Senator of Finance- Tharek Phounsavat  
Senator of Finance- Richard Montana  
Senator of Activities- Angelica Calderon  
Senator of Activities- Ryan Snyder  
Senator of Relations- Andrea Meza  
Senator of Relations- Michael Moreno  
Senator of Relations- Alan Ruelas  
Senator of Organization- Bryan Medina  
Senator of Organizations- Mylie Valdovinos
- IV. Approval of Minutes for Friday, October 11<sup>th</sup>

*The Chair reserves the right to modify the order of business as it deems appropriate.*

- Motioned by Teresa, Second by Ryan.
- 14/0/2(Abraham & Bryan)

V. Announcements/Comments from the Public

*This time is reserved for members of the public to address the ASNC on issues not already appearing on the agenda. A limit of three (3) minutes per speaker shall be observed.*

- Damon: Came to say Thank you and would love to partner with all students, but we are coming to ASNC so they can represent the students.
- Technology survey showed an increase in students bringing their devices to campus.
- They are looking into more power outlets.
- Alan: I think that tutors should have an assistant when tutoring big groups to help be more productive.

VI. Old Business:

None

VII. New Business:

**Sen.10.18.01 Approval of the 2030 Educational Master Plan**

**Motion Author: Dr. Green**

**(Discussion Item/Action Item)**

*The Associated Students will discuss on the approval of the 2030 Educational Master Plan.*

- Motioned by Alan, Second by Bryan
- Dr. Lee goes over the Master Plan.
- They have made revisions to the document.
- These plans look at the needs and opportunities of students.
- Along with that they have the 5 year plans that help them achieve short term goals.
- The ten year plan is being brought to be passed by ASNC because they want our support.
- They are implementing guided pathways and closing equity gaps.
- Then they will look deep within classrooms to insure student success.
- They want to develop new programs that are more effective for students, and develop new facility development.
- Bryan: What is the Bill? It will be announced next year.
- They might add more athletic programs such as basketball.
- They will add respiratory technicians as a major, and new languages.
- They surveyed students for programs of studies.
- They talked about having retail on campus.

*The Chair reserves the right to modify the order of business as it deems appropriate.*

- Max: How did you estimate these numbers? I used former percentages to estimate them.
- Max: Will you use the surveys for your stats? Yes.
- Edwin: What about new classes that RCC has that we don't? We have been advocating for that, to make that possible, we need a new buildings in order to offer more classes and programs.
- Alan: Will we see some of these programs sooner than 10 years? Yes, some are being implemented right now.
- Alan: So are the new programs going to be established in our time here at Norco College? Unfortunately not.
- Sarah: In the interest of time we will postpone this until next week.
- Passed by Consensus

**Sen.10.18.02 Approval of \$1,500 from 92118 General assembly for Rugby League Season Dues**

**Motion Author: Hunter Hudspeth  
(Discussion Item/Action Item)**

*Gold Coast Conference Intercollegiate Rugby League dues. These are mandatory League dues for all colleges that compete in the League. The League uses the funds for cost such as referees, playoffs, and other administrative costs.*

- Motioned by Alan, Second by David
- Hunter: We are asking for \$1,500, because we have been self funding ourselves for a while and it's expensive. We are trying to get as much funding as possible.
  - In order to compete for playoffs we need to pay for fees.
- Kaitlyn: Hunter has done a lot of work for the team, we just need a little help.
  - Hunter: We have a lot of All Americans in the team.
    - Cesar: What is the money for? To compete.
- Sarah: How long does the season last? It depends how long we last if we make nationals it will be a longer season.
  - Max: When is your first league game? Saturday.
- Tharek: Where are we taking this money out of? Either General Assembly or something else.
- Edwin: Hunter and Rugby have done a great job and ASNC is supportive. However, the district said they would support Athletics and that ASNC would be paying less towards Athletics. ASNC is supposed to fund less, but the amount ASNC funds is not going down, it's the same as last year. ASNC should support Rugby, but you should also talk to the campus administrators and find out why ASNC continues to be asked to fund athletics.
- Rudy: Hunter had not been showing up to the ICC meeting therefore their funding is technically not allowed.

*The Chair reserves the right to modify the order of business as it deems appropriate.*

- Bryan: We shouldn't hold Rugby accountable because other clubs have missed more than Rugby.
  - Max: Shouldn't you guys go to the district for funding?
  - Hunter: Yeah i'll go there.
- Cesar: Did you say next year they would be funded by the district? No they will be under athletics.
  - Cesar: They seem like they are doing a lot of work and they should be good.
  - Abraham: I motion the line item to add approval of 92118 second by Teresa
    - 16/0/0 unanimous
  - Andrea: Is this going to be a yearly thing? No next year we will pull is from athletics
  - Ana: last year ASNC funded \$48,000 for Atheltics, this year we have already approved \$47,000 for Athletics.
    - Back to the main motion 17/0/0 unanimous.

**Sen.10.18.03 Approval of Samia Irfan as Senator of Administration**

**Motion Author: Teresa Chihuahua**

**(Discussion Item/Action Item)**

- Motioned by Teresa Second by Rudy
- Teresa: Samia has helped me and my committee a lot and has been participating in events and other tasks involved in admin.  
16/1 (Tharek)/0 approved majority.

**VIII. ASNC Advisor Report**

- We need to continually improve as an organization; people are saying things out of order. Should we let the presenters take questions, or should the chair acknowledge them?
- Sarah: Presentor seems more reasonable to call on raised hands.
- Schedule of classes come out on Monday for spring semester. ASNC has early registration. Edunav is going to be how you sign up for classes for winter and spring.
- We need to schedule the new time for Spring 2020 Senate meetings. Must tell your VP the times you are available based on the schedule by Thursday morning. We will discuss at our next meeting.
- There are seven Saturdays left for CSU and UC applications. Start with CSU, then UCs is a good strategy. Save the essays you use for the applications for scholarship applications.
- Have a discussion with the district about funding the athletics.

*The Chair reserves the right to modify the order of business as it deems appropriate.*

Start with the College President to discuss this line item. Maybe talk about these in BFPC or Academic senate.

#### IX. Executive/Committee Reports

- Academic Senate – Sarah
- It's next Monday.
- Grants Committee – Max
- Meeting was postponed till Monday.
- ISPC – Bryan
- Sent report
- Distance Education Committee – David, Bryan
- Thinking of using Canvas to send out announcements because most of the students use it.
- Emails aren't as useful as needed.
- Technology Committee – Rudy, Vince, Jalen
- They are talking about Linkin.
- Get new cables for laptops and more computers for the LRC.

#### Administration:

None

#### Finance:

Look at the report because we are running out of money.

#### Activities:

They had a dance meeting with Umoja and others.

They want to get a DJ and playlist for 90s and play your own playlist.

There will be a photobooth.

Dance is free to students with a student I.D.

#### Relations:

They will be doing professional headshots in November because they will have all their equipment.

Next week they will show us two different sweater designs so we can use them.

#### Organization:

Art club will have a movie night today from 6 to 9 on October 24. There will be food provided. The movie will be Coraline.

There is a registration due on november 5th for the Art walk.

Edwin: The Cancer Association will be giving candy for free.

Rudy goes over the outline of the booths for harvest festival.

*The Chair reserves the right to modify the order of business as it deems appropriate.*

MK: It looks separated.

Brian: Last year it was very crowded so we are trying something new.

Sarah: Maybe we should have more signs to show the public where to enter.

Edwin: Yeah we will add signage.

Set up at 11 and we will be done at 4 and change into costumes at 5:30.

Facilities is helping out a lot and there will be 32 canopies.

Facilities will set up canopies and other stuff and they will clean up for us.

Hopefully we will be out by 11.

It's mandatory to whoever isn't going to harvest fest has to help on monday.

Teresa: Motion to extend meeting until 11:10, passed by consensus.

Sarah: Only Bryan and Abraham can go get food because we need everyone there.

They go over the tasks. Outside: Samia, Ashley, Ana, Tharek, MK, Sarah

Inside: Bryan, Mylie, Ryan, Cesar.

President:

The 5 million dollar bond that Sabrina Servantes got to renovate the classes. A lot of observation windows.

Guided pathways is opened on October 30th. ST 107-108.

We can go in there.

I talked to her about housing and she liked that idea

I wanted to make a mural on campus that will be made by an alumni student.

Also I know I made the rule of no food in the office, I am lifting that but clean up after yourselves.

#### X. For the Good of the Order/Announcements/Comments from the Public

*This time is reserved for members of the public and ASNC officers to address the ASNC on issues not already appearing on the agenda. A limit of three (3) minutes per speaker shall be observed.*

- Cesar: Do you know anything about parking? Juan talked to his president and they are actually going to try it out in Moreno Valley.
- Ana: At BFPC they are giving four slots to Veterans from student parking.
- Cesar: Stem said it would be a great idea to let students park in the staff parking.
- Edwin: Talk to the college President. But you can bring it up at committee meeting and talk to the chancellor. Also, you can write a resolution and are presented to the board of trustees.

#### XI. Adjournment: 11:13am

*The Chair reserves the right to modify the order of business as it deems appropriate.*